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The Canadian Centre for Victims 
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the centre supports survivors in 
the process of successful 
integration into Canadian 
society, works for their 
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raises awareness of the 
continuing effects of torture and 
war on survivors and their 
families.  The CCVT gives hope 
after horror. 
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The CCVT Connections Newsletter, which is published bi-monthly, is intended to inform and engage the Center's 
volunteers in important events, news, and meetings, and in doing so, to acknowledge the vital role they play in 
fulfilling the CCVT's mandate. 
 

 
According to Volunteer Canada, there are over 13 million volunteers making a difference across 
the country.  The week of April 12-18 was National Volunteer Week. This is a time to recognize, 
celebrate and thank volunteers for their energy and dedication on a daily basis. It is a time to 
show that your work matters, that it is not only appreciated but also valued. For over 35years 
CCVT has continued to rely on volunteers who are the heart of the agency. CCVT is pleased to 
thank all volunteers for their dedication, hard work and commitment to empowering clients and 
ǘƻ //±¢Ωǎ mission! 
 
In particular, I would like to thank Ellen Kert (volunteer) for her creativity and commitment in 
teaching the Citizenship Classes.  The class continues to be high in demand, with over 25 
students attending regularly. The feedback from students has been positive and the success rate 
of students passing their test has been great. So thank you very much Ellen! 
 
The past months have continued to be a great learning experience.  Thank you to everyone who 
participated in the focus group discussions and those who continue to give feedback on a regular 
basis.  Your feedback is greatly appreciated. In the next few weeks, I will be following up with you 
to update your volunteer files and to tap into some hidden talents/skills on how you can best 
support clients and make your volunteer experience more rewarding.   
 
The next months will be busy with upcoming events such as World Refugee Day, June 26, 
International Day in support of victims of torture and CCVT Annual picnic.  I would like to invite 
and hope to meet all of you at the events. You will find additional information inside this issue.   
 
Furthermore, your ongoing support and prompt response in taking volunteer tasks have been 
amazing. [ŜǘΩǎ ƪŜŜǇ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ great work! 
 
Warm Regards, 
 
 
Mbalu Lumor, Manager, Community Engagement 
 

News from CCVT 
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CCVT NEWS AND UPDATES 

Farewell to Thilaga 
Jeganathan 

After 21 years of valuable service, the CCVT 

is wishing Thilaga Jeganathan a happy retirement. A 

long-time staff member and friend of the CCVT. 

Thilaga has been an outstanding role model and 

leader for her students.  

It is with heavy hearts that we bid farewell to 

Thilaga, whose positive contributions have been so 

valuable to the Centre. Thank you Thilaga, and on 

behalf of the CCVT, have a happy and relaxing 

retirement!  

 

 

 

ά¢ƘƛƭŀƎŀΣ //±¢ ƛǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ 
miss you dearly. Your 
commitment to the agency, your 
generosity to fellow colleagues 
and your love for the clients will 
never be forgotten. We wish you 
health, happiness and much 
Deserved ǊŜǎǘΗέ 
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 We are proud to share with all of you a touching 

farewell letter written by Thilaga for her friends 
and colleagues at the CCVT: 

To All My Wonderful Colleagues, 
  
!ǎ Ƴŀƴȅ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿΣ LΩƳ ǊŜǘƛǊƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ Ƴȅ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ 
home- //±¢ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƻŘŀȅΦ LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƘƛǎ 
time to thank each and every one of you for helping to 
create such a satisfying and pleasant work environment 
over the last 21 years. As happy as I am to be moving on 
ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊ ƻŦ Ƴȅ ƭƛŦŜΣ L ŎŀƴΩǘ ƘŜƭǇ ōǳǘ ōŜ ŀ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ 
ǎŀŘ ǘƘŀǘ L ǿƻƴΩǘ ōŜ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ƻƴ ǎǳŎƘ ŀ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊ 
ōŀǎƛǎΦ LΩǾŜ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ όŀƭƳƻǎǘύ ŜǾŜǊȅ ƳƻƳŜƴǘ ƘŜǊŜΣ ŦǊƻƳ 
the funny and interesting conversations in between the 
working hours to boost our energy levels and to relieve 
the stress levels, to the regular staff parties and events. 
  
.ǳǘΣ ōŜȅƻƴŘ ǘƘƛǎΣ Ƴƻǎǘ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ LΩƭƭ Ƴƛǎǎ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǎǳŎƘ 
ŀƴ ŜŦŦƛŎƛŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳǇŜǘŜƴǘ ǘŜŀƳ ƻŦ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭǎΦ LΩƳ ǎƻ 
ǇǊƻǳŘ ƻŦ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŜΩǾŜ ŀŎŎƻƳǇƭƛǎƘŜŘ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ years 
especially to establish our Scarborough Branch , and I 
truly appreciate the support and guidance that was 
always available to me. 
  
I want to express my sincere gratitude for the support 
ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ƻŦŦŜǊŜŘ ƳŜ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊǎΦ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƘŀǊŜŘ ŀ 
wonderful work relationship as well as friendship. All of 
your support has made working here an enjoyable and 
rewarding experience. 
  
Also, thank you for the wonderful retirement party. I 
really appreciated all of the kind words and well wishes 
ǿƘƛŎƘ LΩƭƭ ŎƘŜǊƛǎƘ ŦƻǊŜver. As I look forward to a new life 
after my retirement, I will certainly miss the enjoyable 
time I have spent working with you. 
  
My special thanks to my great Bosses for all what you 
did to me , to the very Supportive Board of Directors 
and my sweet little team of Scarborough Branch. 
  
I would really appreciate if Mulugeta could extend my 
gratitude to the Board of Directors. 
  
With all my love and Best Wishes, 
Thilaga 
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Staff Volunteer Nominations: 
Mohammad Sabih 

άL ŘƛŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƘŀƴ ул ŀǎǎƛƎƴƳŜƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ 

//±¢Φ L ŀƳ ǎǘƛƭƭ ƘƻǇŜŦǳƭƭȅ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ Řƻ ƳƻǊŜΦέ 

- Mohammad Sabih 
 

aƻƘŀƳƳŀŘ ƛǎ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ //±¢Ωǎ Ƴƻǎǘ 

dedicated volunteer interpreters. Having 

worked with the CCVT since July of 2013, he 

is an accredited translator who has made an 

immense contribution to the center over 

the past two years. It is thanks to people 

like Mohammad that CCVT is able to 

connect clients to a vast array of services 

across the greater Toronto area. Thank you 

Mohammad, on behalf of CCVT!  
 

 

άMohammed has been an invaluable asset to CCVT, as he has provided countless 
interpretation/translation services for highly vulnerable clients. He regularly goes above 
and beyond his duties, to ensure that CCVT clients have their interpretation needs met 
at counselling appointments, medical appointments, social service appointments, etc. 
He has also helped escort vulnerable clients to appointments. Furthermore, he has 
assisted me in translating mental health psycho-educational documents into Arabic, 
which I now use with Arabic speaking clients, who cannot read in English. This means 
that more clients have access to mental health related information, regardless of their 
language skills. He is always professional, friendly, and shows responsibility and 
conscientiousness when providing assistance to clients at CCVT.έ 
 

- Sidonia Couto, CCVT Mental Health Counselor 
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Staff Volunteer Nominations continued........ 
 

CCVT would like to recognize the hard work of Alaa Al Fahmy, a befriender and Arabic 
interpreter. 

 

άAlaa has helped this client in the ongoing healing 
process by being there for her at all times on the 

phone or in person.έ 
-Mildred Fidele, CCVT Trauma Counselor 

άShe has been an incredible support to our client 
and really advocates for her. I think that much of 

this client's current coping is due directly to 
Alaa's support.έ 

-Dr. Debra Stein, CCVT Psychiatrist 
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Volunteer Contribution: 
Interpretation Tips for 

Volunteers 

Hello to my fellow CCVT Volunteers! 
 

My name is Zeynep Kardesseven and I have been a 
Turkish language interpreter with CCVT for about a year 
ƴƻǿΦ LΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŀǎƪŜŘ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ Ƴȅ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ǿƛǘƘ 
interpreting and to give some advice on what to do, as well 
as certain situations to avoid.  
 

LΩŘ ōŜ ƭȅƛƴƎ ƛŦ L ǎŀƛŘ ƛƴǘŜǊǇǊŜǘƛƴƎ ŘƻŜǎ ƴƻǘ ŘǊŀƛƴ ȅƻǳ 
emotionally. I remember my very first interpreting session I 
was left in tears while listening to the story of the client. I 
had to quickly turn my head so that neither the client nor 
the counsellor would see me cry. 
    
 

To listen to stories of such heartache and torture undoubtedly can affect any individual, and 
for me personally, it was a lot to handle for my very first time of interpreting. Naturally in emotional 
situations like that our basic inǎǘƛƴŎǘ ƛǎ ǘƻ ǘǊȅ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŦƻǊǘ ǘƘŀǘ ŎƭƛŜƴǘΦ LǘΩǎ ŀƭƳƻǎǘ ƘǳƳŀƴ ƴŀǘǳǊŜ ǘƻ 
comfort any individual we might see in distress in a frail attempt to help them feel better. However, 
it is not our responsibility as interpreters to do so.  

 
¢ƻ ǘŜƭƭ ŀ ŎƭƛŜƴǘ άƛǘΩǎ ƻƪŀȅέ ŘƻŜǎ ƴƻǘƘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŀǘ ŎƭƛŜƴǘΣ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǳƴŦƻǊǘǳƴŀǘŜƭȅ ƛǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ 

be okay, at least not for a long while. This is what was told to me by several members of the CCVT 
ǎǘŀŦŦ ŀƴŘ LΩǾŜ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊŜŘ ƛǘ ŜǾŜǊ ǎƛƴŎŜΦ Lǘ ǘƻƻƪ ƳŜ ŀǿƘƛƭŜ ǘƻ ŀŎŎŜǇǘ ǘƘŜ ŦŀŎǘ ǘƘŀǘ Ƴȅ sole purpose 
ǿƘŜƴ LΩƳ ǎƛǘǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŀǘ ǊƻƻƳ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŎƭƛŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳƴǎŜƭƭƻǊ ƛǎ ǘƻ Ƨǳǎǘ ǊŜƛǘŜǊŀǘŜ ǿƘŀǘŜǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ 
client is saying, nothing more.  
 
  As expected in stressful emotional situations, tensions arise and it becomes difficult to not 
become overwheƭƳŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴƎŜǊΣ ǎŀŘƴŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ŦǊǳǎǘǊŀǘƛƻƴ ōǳǘ ƛǘΩǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƻ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ 
our sole purpose for being in that room and that is to give the client a voice. We may not always 
ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ ƻǊ ŀƎǊŜŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ǎŀȅƛƴƎ ōǳǘ ȅƻǳǊ ƭŀƴƎǳŀƎŜ ŀōƛƭƛǘƛŜǎ ŀǊŜ Ǝƛving that individual 
an opportunity to express what they might have been suppressing for years. It took me awhile to be 
able to let go of my personal emotions while interpreting and focus on the task at hand but it is 
what is required of us and what will result in the best outcome for all parties involved. 
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It took some counselling in order for me to realize that these are all completely normal 

emotions and it was nothing to be ashamed of. Without discussing these feelings with a trusted 
ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƻŦŦƛŎŜΣ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƻƴƭȅ ƘŀǊƳƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊǎŜƭŦΦ LŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ŦŜŜƭƛƴƎ ǎǘǊŜǎǎŜŘ ŀǎ ŀƴ ƛƴǘŜǊǇǊŜǘŜǊΣ 
talk to someone about it; your health always comes first. It took me awhile to accept the fact that 
I need to talk to someone about the strains that interpreting can have on a volunteer, but doing 
so ensured my continued work with CCVT as a happy and enthusiastic volunteer. 
 
  Without volunteers like you CCVT would not be able to help as many clients in so many 
different aspects of their lives. Always remember that when it feels like things might be getting a 
little too overwhelming. Interpreting is undeniably a very difficult task, but also a very humbling 
and rewarding onŜ ƻƴŎŜ ȅƻǳ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŀŘǳŀƭ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƭƛŜƴǘΩǎ ƻǾŜǊŀƭƭ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ 
to CCVT. 
 
Contributed by: Zeynep Kardesseven, CCVT Volunteer Interpreter 

ά¢ƻ ǘŜƭƭ ŀ ŎƭƛŜƴǘ ΨƛǘΩǎ ƻƪŀȅΩ ŘƻŜǎ 
nothing for that client, 

ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǳƴŦƻǊǘǳƴŀǘŜƭȅ ƛǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ 
going to be okay, at least not 

ŦƻǊ ŀ ƭƻƴƎ ǿƘƛƭŜΦέ 

Always remember, there are also 
resources for you as volunteers to utilize within 
CCVT in order to ensure that your overall health 
comes first. When interpreting was starting to 
feel very overwhelming for me, I spoke to 
several counsellors as well as Mbalu Lumor, our 
community engagement manager, and 
expressed what I was feeling. At the time I felt 
very embarrassed and ashamed for becoming 
so personally affected by these interpreting 
sessions. 
 
 



10 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Seema Das on  
Bearing the Pan Am/ Parapan Am 

Torch 

 

CCVT Volunteer Seema Das reflects on  being selected to be a torchbearer for the 2015 Pan 
Am/Parapan Am Games 
 
I think most of you know about the Pan Am & Pan American Games. They are the third largest 
international multi-sport Games in the world. They are held every four years held for the 
athletes of the 41 PASO (the Pan American Sports Organization) member nations. In 1951, the 
first Pan American Games were held in Buenos Aires, Argentina, and in 1999, the inaugural 
Parapan American Games were held in Mexico City.  
 
In 1967, and in 1999, Canada had honored to host the Games twice in Winnipeg, Manitoba. This 
year, Toronto will be the proud host city of the Pan Am & Parapan Am Games from July 10 to 26 
and from August 7 to 15. 16,08 athletes from 28 countries will compete in 15 sports to qualify 
for the Rio 2016 Paralympic Games. 
 

I have always loved nature, sports and games. In my life as an immigrant 
here in Canada, as a registered Social Social Worker, and Assaulted 
²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ ϧ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ /ƻǳƴǎŜƭƭƻǊǎκ!ŘǾƻŎŀǘŜΣ L silently remember my 
friends Ivy, Deepa, and Tanusree, who attempted multiple sports events 
for the Schools and University Championships. However, it is not easy 
for a woman today to find time for sports and it is still difficult to 
practice sports in our patriarchal and often stereotyped society. 
However, sports are a good source of entertainment and an enjoyable 
way to do exercise which is the most important way to take care of 
oneself. Sports are a form of education that can be passed from 
generation to generation. I feel proud to be a Torch Bearer for the 2015 
Pan Am Games, because it gives me a chance to enjoy this once in a 
lifetime opportunity and show my support for immigrant women and 
young children who wish to play sports in Canada. 
 

The Pan Am Games begin with a Torch Relay deeply rooted in history and tradition. The Toronto 
Torch Relay will be the largest yet, sharing the spirit of this tradition with everyone watching the 
games. 
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Looking Back: Trauma 
and Mental Health 

Workshop 

CCVT volunteer Ruth Elufa reflects on the Trauma and Mental Health Training Workshop led by Dr. 
Clair Pain on February 25.  
 
During introductions, we were asked to give our reasons for taking the training. Amongst our many 
reasons, several stood out as being shared by most of the participants: some of us had undergone 
traumatic situations, while others had close relatives who have experienced the same. We were eager 
to learn from the various perspectives each participant brought with them, and discovered that some 
participants were influenced by tragic incidents in their home countries to study mental health and 
trauma. The common point of interest is that all the participants were eager to work with people who 
have experienced trauma and mental health in their lives. 
    During the session, we learnt that only about 5%-8% of people who have suffered from trauma will 
be diagnosed with PSTD or another mental health problem. We were taught about the resilience of 
these people who have gone through trauma, and the importance of  taking care of our own mental 
health as we help those who need it. Different challenges facing those who help people with mental 
illness were addressed, such as that of being sympathetic instead of empathetic, the fear of being 
mistaken for an enemy, and personal health situations that could change and affect the process. 
Strengths were discussed as well. Among those strengths discussed were being non-judgemental, 
being a good listener, and showing commitment to understanding the position of the other person. 
An important point of note was also the universality of trauma, mental illness, and PTSD, which can 
affect anyone regardless of race or status. 
     We saw pictures and videos of people who were suffering from trauma. Some suffered 
bereavement, loss of property, or homelessness, trekking with or without their belongings, carrying 
heavy loads bare footed. They were probably searching for a safe place. It was made clear that people 
suffer from trauma whenever they have not been able to grieve about their situations. 
  We also watched a very fascinating video about a refugee who lost his house and all his relatives to 
arson by the government of his country. In recounting his story, the tone and pacing of his voice and 
speech respectively depict the pain and sufferings he had gone through. He recounted how he 
trekked for miles to the border of another country where he was sent to a refugee camp. In the camp, 
he found friendship while playing football, and found a new home when his new friend took him to 
his mother, who accepted him as her son. 
  This video showed that refugees themselves play the greatest part in their own healing processes. 
The refugee in the video was a very resilient character. The woman who took him into her house and 
treated him well is a good example to those of us volunteering with these people. Our interaction 
with these friends can create a positive impact that will enhance continuity and progress or a negative 
impact that could lead to withdrawal. 
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 Wrap Up: Recent 
Events 

LƴǘŜǊƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ 5ŀȅ 
 
On March 8, 2015Σ //±¢ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜŘ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ 5ŀȅ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ 
gathering and presentation on powerful women through 
history. Men and women came together for the celebrations 
over Ethiopian coffee, food, and music to stand in solidarity 
with women who struggled to defend the rights to their bodies, 
territories, and communities. The festivities were accompanied 
by grƻǳǇ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ ƻƴ ƪŜȅ ǿƻƳŜƴΩǎ ǊƛƎƘǘǎ ƛǎǎǳŜǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǎŜǊǾŜŘ ŀǎ 
an engaging and thoughtful educational event. Thank you to 
ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ŎŀƳŜ ƻǳǘ ǘƻ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ 5ŀȅ ǿƛǘƘ //±¢Η 

Youth Roundtable Discussion 
 
A second Roundtable Discussion for Newcomer Youth was 
held during March break, as a follow up to the Anti-Bullying 
event which ran in December. This jam-packed day involved 
over thirty youth survivors from all over the world, and 
encouraged community-building, creative self-expression, and 
collective goal setting. Guest facilitators included 
representatives from Children's Peace Theatre and the Centre 
for Refugee Studies at York University. To cap off the day, we 
walked to a nearby movie theatre and watched The Hobbit as 
a group! 
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Wrap Up: Recent 
Events 

Refugee Rights Day 
 
April 4th is the anniversary of the Supreme Court's 1985 Singh decision. On this day, Canada and the global community 
celebrated the universal rights of refugees around the world. In this decision the Supreme Court found that the Canadian 
Charter of Rights and Freedoms protects the fundamental rights of refugees. The Court decided that 'everyone' includes 
refugee claimants in the sentence: "Everyone has the right to life, liberty and security of the person and the right not to be 
deprived thereof except in accordance with the principles of fundamental justice". 
 
Ezat Mossallanejad our Senior Policy Analyst/Researcher spoke to the crowd about the rights of refugees to seek asylum 
anywhere in the world including Canada. Further more, he defined Refugees Rights day not only for the recognized and 
registered refugees but also the refugee claimants. These refugee claimants in Canada have the rights to an oral hearing 
in accordance with the principle of fundamental international law. His inspiring speech encouraged the clients to integrate 
into the Canadian society by becoming active members in the community around them and where they live. 
 
Refugee's Rights Day was a fun day for CCVT clients.  It was cultural day for everyone with music from different countries, 
in various languages such as Amharic, Arabic, and Farsi. It also included different kinds of delicious foods, beverages and 
a special Ethiopian coffee ceremony 
 
Contributed by Khaled Nour,  
CCVT Volunteer 

Staff Training: Anti Human 
Trafficking 
 
On April 17 2015, CCVT staff came together for a 
training session on human trafficking. Many 
people in vulnerable regions of the world are at 

high risk of falling victim to this too-common 
violation. Learning to address the problem 
and help people move past it is an 
ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ //±¢Ωǎ ǘƻƻƭƪƛǘ ŦƻǊ 
helping clients. 
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CCVT Panel: Human 
Rights and Current Crises 

On April 10, 2015, CCVT had the pleasure to receive a unique and powerful combination of guest 
speakers: Paulina Wyrzykowski, Samira Kanji, Gloria Nafsiger and Ron Poulton who provided us with an 
ƛƴǎƛƎƘǘ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǇƛŎ ƻŦ άIǳƳŀƴ wƛƎƘǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ ŜǾŜƴǘ ŎǊƛǎŜǎΦέ ²ȅǊȊȅƪƻǿǎƪƛ ƛƴǘǊƻŘǳŎŜŘ ǳǎ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ 
ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴ ŀǇǇŜŀƭƛƴƎ ǊŜŦƭŜŎǘƛƻƴΥ άaŀƴȅ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ ōŜ ŀƴǎǿŜǊŜŘΣέ ǎƘŜ ǎŀƛŘΣ άōǳǘ ǘƘŜǎŜ 
ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ƴƻǘ ōŜ ŦƻǊƎƻǘǘŜƴΦέ ¢ƘŜ ƛƴǘŜǊƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΩǎ ǉǳŜǎǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƎǳŀǊŀƴǘŜŜ ƻŦ ƘǳƳŀƴ ǊƛƎƘǘǎ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ 
ōƻǊŘŜǊǎ ǘƘƻǳƎƘ άǊƻǎȅ-Ǉƛƴƪέ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ bDh ǿƻǊƭŘ ŀǎ tŀǳƭƛƴŀ ǎǳƎƎŜǎǘŜŘ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ L//Σ IǳƳŀƴ ǊƛƎƘǘs 
discourse is a lot more dynamic in practice.  Since the creation of the Universal Declaration in 1948 it has 
become evident that human rights without the proper assessment of local historical, political and social 
contexts is an idea dangerously open to manipulation in our contemporary world.   
 

In 1998, the International Criminal Court was established in an attempt to create an entity that 
could enforce international law. Since its origin there have been nine investigations, of which all are in 
Africa. Pŀǳƭƛƴŀ ²ȅǊȊȅƪƻǿǎƪƛΩǎ ƛƴŎǊŜŘƛōƭŜ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ¦ƎŀƴŘŀƴ ǇŜŀŎŜ ŀŎŎƻǊŘǎ ŀŦǘŜǊ ǘǿƻ ŘŜŎŀŘŜǎ ƻŦ 
ŎƛǾƛƭ ǿŀǊ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ wŜǎƛǎǘŀƴŎŜ !ǊƳȅ ό[w!ύ Ƙŀǎ ŀƭƭƻǿŜŘ ƘŜǊ ǘƻ ǊŜŀƭƛȊŜ Ƙƻǿ ƎƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘΩǎ ǇƻƭƛǘƛŎŀƭ 
agendas affects what she refers to as the prioritization of human rights, the idea that we attribute certain 
values to selective aspects of the discourse to fit our personal needs. Therefore Paulina asks the crucial 
ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴ ǿŜ ŀƭƭ ǿƻƴŘŜǊΥ ά!ǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ƭŀǿǎ ŜǾŜƴ ǳƴƛǾŜǊǎŀƭΚέ ¢ƘŜ ŀƴǎǿŜǊ ǳƴŦƻǊǘǳƴŀǘŜƭȅ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ Ŧƻr now, 
but she advocates for the proper understanding of the context of a conflict before any form of help can be 
ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘΦ !ƴ ŜȄŀƳǇƭŜ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ƭƻŎŀƭ ǊŜŀŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ¦ƎŀƴŘŀƴǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ L//Ωǎ ƛƴǘŜǊǾŜƴǘƛƻƴΣ ŘŜƴƻǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ ŀǘ 
times as arrogant and westernized. This makes the audience further explore the idea of whether human 
rights as of now is a tool of imperialism.  
 

hǳǊ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊ {ŀƳƛǊŀ YŀƴƧƛ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǘƘŜƳŜ ƻŦ ǊƛƎƘǘΩǎ ǇǊƛƻǊƛǘƛȊŀǘƛƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ƘŜǊ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘ ƛƴ 
the use of freedom of speech and political humor in the context of the Charlie Hebdo incident this past 
January and the Muhammad cartoon controversy in Denmark in the year 2005.  YŀƴƧƛΩǎ ŎƭŜǾŜǊ 
presentation begins with two options to explain the causes of these tragic incidents and their 
consequences for Muslims around world. Choice A. is, are Muslims humorless? Or options B. are they 
victims to particular discrimination under the facade of freedom of speech? By presenting the audience 
with a series of articles written both for and against the dilemma of freedom of expression Samira makes 
two crucial arguments. The first one is the distinction between satire and sadistic humor, the use of satire 
is the voice of the oppressed, the weak in an attempt to target those in the power position. The use of 
sadistic humor, what she says is seen in these cartoons is the abuse of the weaker party by the dominant 
one which fǳǊǘƘŜǊ ǳƴŘŜǊƳƛƴŜǎ ǘƘŜǎŜ ƎǊƻǳǇǎΩ ƛŘŜƴǘƛǘƛŜǎΦ {ŜŎƻƴŘƭȅ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻōŀōƭȅ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘƛƴƎ ǘǿƛǎǘ 
ǘƻ ƘŜǊ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ŀŎƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜƳŜƴǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƻǘŀƭ ŦǊŜŜŘƻƳ ƻŦ ǎǇŜŜŎƘ ƛǎ ǎƛƳǇƭȅ ƛƳǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΦ [ŜǘΩǎ ǘŀƭƪ 
ŀōƻǳǘ ŘƻǳōƭŜ ǎǘŀƴŘŀǊŘǎΧǘƘŜ ŎƻǳƴǘǊƛŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŀŘǾƻŎŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎt for such freedom are also the ones who 
ƘŀǾŜ ŎƭƻǎŜ ŎƻƴǘǊƻƭ ƻǾŜǊ ǿƘŀǘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƛŘŜŀǎ ŀǊŜ ǎƘŀǊŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇǳōƭƛŎ ƳŜŘƛŀΦ [ƛƪŜ {ŀƳƛǊŀ ǎŀƛŘΣ άƴƻ 
western cartoonist would sign an anti-{ŜƳƛǘƛŎ ǇƛŜŎŜΣ ƛǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ Ǌǳƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎŀǊŜŜǊǎΦέ 



15 
 

Gloria Nafsiger proǾƛŘŜŘ ŀ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴ ƻƴ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ !ƳƴŜǎǘȅ LƴǘŜǊƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭΩǎ ŎŀƳǇŀƛƎƴǎΥ {ǘƻǇ 
Torture. In the last five years torture has taken place in 141 countries, such statistics and others 
presented by Gloria reflect a dangerous reality where there is a tacit acceptance of torture both by 
ƎƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ǎŜŜƪ ǾŀƭǳŀōƭŜ ǇƻƭƛǘƛŎŀƭ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ŎƛǾƛƭƛŀƴǎΩ ōŜƭƛŜŦǎ ƻƴ ǿƘŜǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŜȅ ŎƻǳƭŘ ǎǳŦŦŜǊ 
torture if taking into custody by their own government. To put things into perspective 33% of Canadians 
said torture would be acceptable under certain conditions. By showing this reality, the campaign intends 
ǘƻ ŎǊŜŀǘŜ ŀǿŀǊŜƴŜǎǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƛǎǎǳŜ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ƻƴ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΩǎ ǊƛƎƘǘǎ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ ǘƻǊǘǳǊŜΦ 
Nevertheless, Gloria ended her presentation with an initiative, The Optional Protocol to the Convention 
Against Torture, to strengthen national measurements through regular visits to places of detention to 
evaluate the possibility of any cruel condition. Interestingly enough, Canada has not signed the protocol, 
which is a shame as Gloria explaƛƴǎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ /ŀƴŀŘŀΩǎ ŜȄŀƳǇƭŜ ŎƻǳƭŘ ƭŜŀŘ Ƴŀƴȅ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŎƻǳƴǘǊƛŜǎ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ 
the cause. 
 

CƛƴŀƭƭȅΣ wƻƴ tƻǳƭǘƻƴΩǎ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƛƴ ¦ƴƛǘŜŘ bŀǘƛƻƴ tŜŀŎŜƪŜŜǇƛƴƎ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴǎ Ƙŀǎ ƳŀŘŜ ƘƛƳ 
ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴ /ŀƴŀŘŀΩǎ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƛƭƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ Ǝƭƻōŀƭ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇΦ /ƻƴǎƛǎǘŜƴǘ ǿƛǘƘ ²ȅǊȊȅƪƻǿǎki, Ron has come to 
realize the negative effects of Western measurements imposed in external crises that face completely 
different contexts. His experience in Cambodia made him realized this. United Nations interventions help 
in the reconstruction and security of areas in conflict; however, these interventions are not sustainable 
once the UN leaves. Subsequently, once the United Nations is gone, the public is left in charge with the 
continuity of security. These will face a greater cultural challenge that most likely will not require western 
mechanisms. Following this idea, Poulton believes the best thing the international community can do is 
not to impose what they believe is right, but leave the state in conflict alone to face the challenges within 
their context and support them externally. 
 

Violations against human rights happen every second. States have the obligation to guarantee 
ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƛǾƛƭƛŀƴǎΩ ƘǳƳŀƴ ǊƛƎƘǘǎΦ {ŀŘƭȅΣ ǘƘŜ ƛƴǘŜǊƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŦŀŎŜǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘŜǊ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜΣ ŀǎ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ƴƻ 
international mechanisms that serve to the variety of conflict. Diversity calls for a greater understanding 
on the issue, which is a very difficult task. Nevertheless, we cannot let these issues be forgotten. We need 
to keep challenging ourselves to find the best possible solutions, which is only possible by looking back 
and learning from past experiences, and trying not to commit the same mistakes. 
 

Contributor: Alessia D. Rodriguez   
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Befriending Café 
 

tǊŜƴŘǊŜ ǳƴŜ ǘŀǎǎŜ ŘŜ ŎŀŦŞ ŀǾŜŎ Ƴƻƴ ŀƳƛŜΧ 
 
In June, CCVT will be hosting an event to bring together 
volunteers and clients in the befriending program! Chas 
Lawther a long time CCVT befriender will be leading the day 
with music and entertainment! 
 
DATE: June 13, 2015 
TIME: 11:00-1:00 
LOCATION: CCVT Downtown ς 194 Jarvis Street  
 
 
 

Volunteer Orientation Session 
 
Join us at the end of May for the next CCVT volunteer orientation 
session!   Volunteers are needed to do a presentation for the 
new volunteers. 
 
DATE: May 30, 2015 
TIME: 10:00AM ς 1:00PM 
LOCATION: CCVT Downtown ς 194 Jarvis street 
 
 
 


